NATIONAL COUNCIL OF JEWISH WOMEN PASSAIC. NEW JERSEY

February 23, 1933.

My dear Mrs. Lichtmann:

Permit me once again to extend my thanks and that of our Passaic Section, National Council of Jewish Women for the very interesting and cultura 1 address you gave at our meeting on Monday.

We have had many very fine Speakers on our Program this year and truly, I know of no other person who so delighted our audience as you did. It was just unfortunate that the weather and so much illness in our community prevented a larger gathering but knowing your acceptance of these circumstances enabled me to participate to a full measure the privilege of having you with us.

I am enclosing a clipping from our Herald-News, Tuesday evening's edition which I thought you might like to read.

Having heard for several years about the Roerich Peace Pact and now from your talk, I have truly gotten the real significance of the importance of the Pact and Banner. I can appreciate how important it is to gain "Peace Through Culture" and with a representative such as yourself, one can look forward to great strides for the future.

I congratulate the Roerich Museum for having you as one of the Trustees and Vice*President.

As soon as we can arrange for a group visit to the Museum, I shall write and let you know. It may be about the middle of March.

With personal greetings to you and Mrs. Seidel,

I am

Cordially yours,

(Signed) (Mrs. L.E.) Fannie R. Hirschfeld
President

#305 Howard Avenue Passaic, N.J.